

THE MARY ANN KNIGHT INTERNATIONAL INSTITUTE OF PEDIATRICS FOUNDED AS VARIETY CHILDREN'S HOSPITAL

May 24, 2013

James DeAnda, MBA
Director of Operations
Jessica June Children's Cancer Foundation
Broward Health Medical Center
1600 S. Andrews Avenue
Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33316

Re: Leandro Garcia

Dob 6/16/05

## Dear James:

Leandro is a 7 year old boy who was diagnosed with Leukemia on February 7, 2012. In November, 2012, Leandro and his family were moving into a new home and JJCCF was kind enough to assist them with enough funds for a rent deposit and utilities. Since that time Leandro has undergone a bone marrow transplant. Presently he is in the PICU unit (for the second time this week) due to complications with his lungs. Leandro's mother has remained at his bedside throughout his treatment and his father is a migrant worker who hasn't been able to visit much due to transportation issues (they live in Florida City).

I am asking that this family be helped with food and with getting their telephone connected again.

Thanking you in advance as well as for helping them in the past.

Sincerely,

Beverly J. Gibson, MSW
Pediatric Social Worker